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the premises_ As this is happening fighting breaks out between several of the people and this fighting carries 

on for several minutes during which plastic road barriers, bricks, belts and bottles are brandished or used as 

weapons_ 

One of the males who is seen exiting the premises at 0500 hours and is wearing a bright yellow top and a 

baseball cap, is seen to punch another male in the middle of Princess Road, knocking him out cold on a live 

carriageway, causing traffic to come to a standstill. 

The male who is knocked out is then seen being almost dragged off the carriageway by his friends_ 

As the footage continues further, people are seen to exit from a side door of the premises and some also 

become involved in the fighting_ A male, who is believed to be the PLH and DPS can be seen going back 

inside the premises about 2 minutes before the police officers arrive but despite the officer knocking at the 

shutters no one opened the shutters and spoke to them_ 

A report of Crime for Violent Disorder has since been submitted but unfortunately none of the offenders have 

been identified to date and nobody has come forward as a witness_ A copy of the original incident report and a 

copy of the crime report can be found at pages 6-7 of the bundle_ 

What makes this whole incident even more concerning, is that it occurred at 0500 hours which is 4 hours after 

the premises should have been closed and 4 and a half hours after licensable activity should have stopped, in 

the middle of a residential area and on one of the main thoroughfares in Greater Manchester. This is 

exacerbated further by the fact that nobody, other than the CCTV control room, contacted GMP to report this 

mass brawl, this despite the PLH/DPS being present. 

What's more, it is clear that customers were entering and leaving the premises for 4 hours after the premises 

should have been closed and if it wasn't for their presence at the premises then this violent brawl would not 

have occurred_ 

It has also been established that the layout of the licensed area has been altered significantly form the plans 

submitted with the Premises Licence application. The bar is in a different place and the area described as the 

function room is now a hair dressers salon with a separate entrance. Therefore the premises have been in 

breach of their licence for a significant period of time.

Interim Steps Hearing 

On Thursday 7th July 2022 I applied for a Summary Review of the Premises Licence on the grounds that the 
Premises were associated with Serious Crime_ The certificate was signed by Superintendent Jones_ 

The Interim Steps hearing took place on Friday 8th July 2022 remotely and GMP outlined our concerns 

regarding the incident and showed the CCTV which we had to the committee_ During this hearing the 

PLH/DPS informed the committee that he was serving alcohol until 1 _ooam and closed at 1 _2oam which is 

beyond his permitted hours_ 

We asked the committee to suspend the Premises Licence pending the outcome of the full review hearing 
and, after deliberation; the committee took the decision to suspend the Premises Licence pending the full 
review hearing on Wednesday 3rd August 2022_ 

CCTV Requests 

Since the incident I have requested the CCTV footage from 1 0pm and the night of the incident until 1 am, 
which is the time that the PLH/DPS stated that he would have turned off the CCTV cameras as he does not 
have to have them operating after this time_ This in itself is highly unusual as I have never known a licensed 
premises switch off their CCTV system overnight simply because they don't have to have it switched on_ 
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CCTV Footage Requests

Since the incident I have requested the CCTV footage from all the cameras at the premises from 10pm on 

2nd July until 1am on 3rd July 2022, which is the time that the PLH/DPS stated, at the Interim Steps that he 

would have turned off the CCTV cameras, as he does not have to have them operating after this time. This in 

itself is unusual as I have never known a licensed premises to switch off the CCTV overnight simply because 

they don't have to have it switched on.

I sent an email to the PLH/DPS on Monday 11th July requesting the footage and I have included a copy of the 
email which can be found at page 8 of the bundle. On 13th July I had still not heard back from the PLH/DPS so I 
sent another email requesting a response, a copy of this email can be found at page 9 of the bundle. 
Later on 13th July I received a phone call from the PLH/DPS informing me that an engineer was attending the 
premises on Friday 15th July so the footage would be downloaded then. I informed him that due to other 
commitments I couldn't attend on Friday but that I would attend at the premises on Monday 18th July at lunch 
time to collect it. I asked him if he would be there and he assured me he would be. 
At 1230 hours on Monday 18th July I attended at the premises as arranged and found it shuttered up and 
despite repeated banging on both shutters and pressing intercom buttons near the side shutter I received no 
reply. I then rang his mobile phone and left a voicemail and sent him another email, a copy of which can be 
found at page 10 of the bundle. 
By Thursday 21st July I had still had no contact from the PLH/DPS so I sent him a further email requesting the 
footage and reminding him of the condition on his premises licence. A copy of this email can be found at page 
11 of the bundle. 
I left another voicemail at 0933 hours on Tuesday 26th July informing the PLH/DPS that I had not had any 
contact from him and that I had sent him several emails and that I would have to state that the CCTV has not 
been provided. 

Conclusion 

It is abundantly clear that the PLH/DPS has no regard whatsoever to the 4 Licensing Objectives, the flagrant 
disregard for licensable hours, coupled with the repeated unanswered requests for CCTV footage are bad 
enough, but the extreme violence displayed by people who had been inside his premises for 4 hours after the 
premises should have been closed is truly shocking. 

Therefore GMP have no confidence whatsoever in the PLH/DPS asks committee to Revoke the Premises 
Licence forthwith. 
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